From: Gregory Gelembiuk

To: Finance Committee

**Subject:** Agenda item #17 - regarding the budgets for OIM and PCOB

**Date:** Monday, October 14, 2024 1:13:31 PM

You don't often get email from gwgelemb@wisc.edu. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Dear Finance Committee members,

Below is a copy of the public comment I plan to provide for agenda item #17.

Specifically, these comments pertain to the budget for the Office of the Independent Monitor and the Police Civilian Oversight Board.

I am emailing you a copy of these comments because it is often easier to absorb written information than information that is spoken rapidly.

Sincerely,	
Dr. Gregory Gelembiuk	

I am speaking to advocate for budget amendments to restore funding to the Office of the Independent Monitor and the Police Civilian Oversight Board.

I'll note that I'd been selected as the data analyst for the Office of the Independent Monitor and was in the midst of being hired when they were ordered not to fill the position, a month ago. Last week the Executive Operating Budget was released stating that the position was being eliminated and the funds redirected because it was vacant. Though I will note that it was only vacant because the hiring has been blocked. After negotiations, I have now been hired until the end of the year as an hourly contractor with no benefits, after which there are no funds to retain me.

I had formulated and provided a detailed data analysis plan, with my first priority being analyses to examine the sources of the extreme racial disparities in policing outcomes in Madison. The OIM and PCOB, with the assistance of the data analyst, has the best chance of anybody to get to the bottom of racial disparities in arrests and police encounters in Madison. In Madison in 2023, a Black individual was over 8 times more likely to be arrested at least once than a white individual. Benchmarked to population numbers, a disorderly conduct charge was over 13 times more likely to be against someone who was Black than someone who was white. I will add that it has been shown

that the presence of a civilian police oversight agency with a broad scope of authority, as in Madison, reduces racial disparities in disorderly conduct arrests rates, a type of arrest for which officers have considerable discretion, and racial disparities in police killings.

I began working on police reform given three fatal officer-involved shootings within three blocks of my apartment, starting with unarmed Paulie Heenan in 2012, followed by unarmed Tony Robinson in 2015, followed by Michael Schumacher, who was carrying a lake weed rake, in 2016. Producing better policing outcomes and reducing negative impacts on communities of color is deeply important to me. I contributed to the recommendations and orders generated by The President's Workgroup on Police and Community Relations, and I believe that changes in MPD policy and training that resulted from that has helped reduce the number of fatal officer-involved shootings in Madison. I subsequently was appointed to the MPD Policy and Procedure Review Ad Hoc Committee, and I wrote the large majority of that committee's final report, seeking to faithfully reflect the decisions and deliberations of that committee.

Alders who have worked with me know that I have a track record of getting things done. What matters to me is the bottom line of what's been accomplished. What may well be less known is that I also have an established track record of successfully helping turn around organizations having difficulty. And I have quite a lot of managerial experience. I had chosen to apply for the data analyst position in part because I knew that the civilian police oversight bodies had experienced some growing pains, and I believed that I could help. I've been thinking about mechanisms to improve organizational functioning and accountability. And I have a concrete plan for solving some issues in the current nomination and appointment process, based on what has been shown to work well elsewhere. I will add that the OIM and PCOB have had some important achievements, but these have been under-recognized and not publicized. Finally, it's unfortunate that massive budget cuts or elimination were proposed at the exact point when the office was about to reach full staffing and was about to start taking complaints, performing analyses, and issuing recommendations.

More information about any of the above is available upon request.

From: KJ LeFave
To: Finance Committee

**Subject:** Agenda Item #17 Opposition

**Date:** Tuesday, October 15, 2024 10:41:46 AM

You don't often get email from kilef2001@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

#### Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Dear Alders,

I am writing to request an operating budget amendment to restore full funding for the Office of the Independent Monitor (OIM) and Police Civilian Oversight Board (PCOB). These police oversight bodies are crucial to the future wellbeing of our city, and should be treated equivalently to other city departments, rather than being singled out for draconian cuts or elimination.

Did you know that Madison's PCOB and OIM are considered among the most cutting-edge, independent, and empowered civilian police oversight agencies in the nation, looked to by other cities as a model? Did you know that they have been lauded by Barack Obama? As the saying goes, sometimes people don't recognize the prophet in their own backyard.

Settlements from lawsuits against the Madison Police Department since 2015 have cost over \$12,500,000. This has caused commensurate large increases in the cost of insurance, a huge burden on city taxpayers. The OIM and PCOB protect the city, reducing the likelihood of civil rights violations and costly lawsuits against MPD and its officers.

Fatal police shootings have dropped in Madison (and especially police shootings of unarmed people) and a lot of it is because police know they will be held accountable. Fatal police shootings, which had been occurring at the rate of 1-2 per year and were on an increasing trend, dropped after 2016. It was a direct result of the community protests, changes in policy pushed through by those mobilizations, and a spotlight on MPD, culminating in the creation of the OIM and PCOB to provide enduring accountability.

Since they were created in 2020, the PCOB and OIM have spent only \$411,000. With that relatively small expenditure, there have been major accomplishments, even if there were at times growing pains in booting up this whole new city department. An Independent Monitor was hired after recruiting nationally. A program manager was hired and is now engaged in outreach to community organizations and the community at large. A data analyst was chosen and was in the process of being hired until the Mayor ordered city staff not to permit the individual to be hired. A detailed data analysis plan was developed, focusing on racial disparities in policing outcomes, data-driven identification of officers at risk of misconduct or other adverse outcomes, and detection and disruption of networks of officer misconduct. A process was developed for handling and investigating complaints filed against MPD, and a physical complaint form had recently been completed. A memorandum of understanding was negotiated with MPD, for data and records access. Extensive training had been obtained from the National Association for Civilian Oversight of Law Enforcement (NACOLE) and the Civilian Office of Police Accountability in Chicago, including on complaint investigation. The OIM and members of the PCOB have attended NACOLE conferences and networked with members of civilian police oversight bodies in cities across the U.S. Policies were crafted to govern the functioning of the PCOB and a subcommittee structure developed, for efficient completion of tasks. Community listening sessions were held in neighborhoods across Madison, resulting in a report summarizing insights and emergent themes arising from a wide variety of powerful first-hand accounts of encounters with law enforcement officers voiced by the civilians that experienced them. And the list of achievements goes on.

Alders should recognize the value that the OIM and PCOB bring to people in the community, particularly for people who are not comfortable filing complaints with the police department. It is also worth noting that complaints to MPD that are investigated internally are rarely upheld, since officers are basically investigating themselves. A large segment of the population of Madison,

particularly in more marginalized communities, consist of people who don't trust the police department, are alienated from it, and won't cooperate with it. The OIM and PCOB provides the mechanism needed to provide a bridge to all those residents, and to restore trust. The needs of this large segment of the community are often ignored by the segments of the community that are more privileged. This city agency is very unusual, in that it was deliberately designed to represent and empower Madison's most marginalized communities.

Madison still has one of the highest racial disparities in policing outcomes (arrest and charging rates, etc.) among U.S. cities. In Madison in 2023, a Black individual was over 8 times more likely to be arrested at least once than a white individual. Benchmarked to population numbers, a disorderly conduct charge was over 13 times more likely to be against someone who was Black than someone who was white. It is crucial to better understand the sources of these disparities so they can be addressed, and this is a key role of the OIM data analyst. Studies have clearly shown that the presence of a civilian police oversight agency with a broad scope of authority (investigative authority, etc.), as in Madison, reduces racial disparities in disorderly conduct arrests rates (i.e., a type of arrest for which officers have considerable discretion) and racial disparities in police killings of civilians.

OIR, the firm that did a top-to-bottom review of MPD, made creation of a civilian police monitor and oversight board a cornerstone of their recommendations, with one of the oversight entities' most critical roles being "Ensuring that the adopted findings and recommendations of the current review process be implemented and sustained." As the MPD Policy & Procedure Review Ad Hoc Committee report states: "the Committee believes that creating an independent monitor and civilian review body is so critical, both in its own right and to ensure successful implementation of all of the other recommendations the Committee is making, that we have moved this up as our first recommendation, and we pulled it out and forwarded it separately to the Common Council and Mayor". Only a small fraction of those recommendations have been enacted so far, and this won't change without the ongoing analysis and advocacy of the OIM and PCOB.

But at this point, just as the OIM is about to start fully functioning, just as it is about to start receiving complaints, just as it is about to start performing data analysis to determine if there is evidence of MPD officers engaging in racially discriminatory policing, the Mayor is seeking to defund it and potentially kill it. And has intervened to prevent the chosen data analyst from being hired while subsequently declaring that the vacant position justifies slashing the agency's budget.

Most fundamentally, this is a deeply moral issue, concerning the wellbeing of members of marginalized communities. I fervently hope that you choose to stand on the right side of history.

Sincerely,

KJ LeFave (she/her)

From: Robin Lowney Lankton

To: Finance Committee

**Subject:** City of Madison budget - PHMDC budget **Date:** Tuesday, October 15, 2024 10:41:51 AM

You don't often get email from rllankton@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Dear Finance Committee -

I am writing to you as a member of the Board of Health for Madison and Dane County. When the Budget for 2025 was presented, I was the 1st Vice Chair of the Board of Health and Chair of the Budget Committee.

First, I would like to express my gratitude for your efforts in navigating a challenging budget season. I am submitting testimony regarding 85264, specifically expressing my deep concern about the proposed cuts to Safe Communities.

Safe Communities is a nonprofit organization dedicated to saving lives, preventing injuries, and enhancing community safety through partnerships with individuals and organizations. Proposing cuts to Safe Communities in the Public Heth Madison Dane County budget comes at a time when injury prevention is among the top four community health needs for Madison and Dane County in the most recent Community Health Needs Assessment. This is short sighted and out of alignment with the most pressing needs in our community.

The Board of Health has strategically focused on PHMDC's role as a convener, provider of technical assistance, and data analyst. We have intentionally avoided providing direct services, particularly when community organizations with members who have lived experience are better equipped to build relationships and provide services to community members who may distrust government organizations.

Nonprofit partners are often best positioned to serve community members directly and maintain trust. Asking organizations that serve the most vulnerable in our community to bear the brunt of this budget cuts is not an equitable approach to resolving this budget crisis.

I strongly oppose any cuts to nonprofits such as Safe Communities, Access Community Health Centers, and Focused Interruption Coalition. I urge you to reconsider the proposed budget and explore alternatives, such as leaving staff positions vacant at PHMDC or seeking overall efficiencies in the City budget.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Robin Lowney Lankton rllankton@gmail.com 310-254-4125

From: Cosette Couts
To: Finance Committee

**Subject:** Comment on 2025 Executive Operating Budget **Date:** Tuesday, October 15, 2024 12:35:35 PM

You don't often get email from cosette@justdane.org. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Dear Finance Committee Members.

My name is Cosette Coutts, and I am a homeowner in District 6 and a Policy and Advocacy Intern at JustDane. I am writing on behalf of JustDane in response to the budget cuts made to the analyst position within the Office of the Independent Monitor (OIM) if the referendum passes in November, and the complete cut to the Independent Monitor (IM) and the Police Community Oversight Board (PCOB) if it doesn't pass, both of which jeopardize essential community oversight and accountability. JustDane supports the continued full funding of the OIM and PCOB, as any cuts to it will directly undermine the function of both.

In 2015, the Ad Hoc Committee was created to address the growing divide between the community and the Madison Police Department (MPD) caused by the police shooting of unarmed civilians. For five years, the Committee analyzed other Civilian Review Board (CRB) and Independent Monitor (IM) models and, using their research, carefully crafted the Office of the Independent Monitor (OIM) and the Police Civilian Oversight Board (PCOB) which was passed in 2020. The OIM is managed by a full-time Independent Monitor (IM), and the IM is supervised by the Police Civilian Oversight Board (PCOB). The IM and PCOB function to increase transparency and accountability as well as minimize the risks of avoidable uses of police force, especially deadly force.

Transparency in policing and in the administration of justice is essential to build trust between residents and law enforcement. The PCOB increases civilian oversight of law enforcement by ensuring that the MPD responds to the needs and concerns of all members of the community and overseeing OIM investigations into police misconduct to ensure they are conducted fairly. When transparency exists, police and all players within the criminal-legal system are held accountable, and accountability contributes to this trust building. If individuals do not have trust in the system or feel as if they have no protection against misconduct, they will turn to the system less for support in times of need, which was starkly illustrated following the police shootings of unarmed civilians, Paul Heenan and Tony Robinson, where community members expressed fear in calling the police even for minor disturbances.

In addition, the financial implication of not funding proper oversight is significant. Previous deaths such as Heenan and Robinson's have led to millions of dollars in settlements for the city. Between three cases - Heenan, Robinson, and a recent settlement for the excessive force used against David Clash-Miller – the city has paid \$6.75 million dollars in settlements. The settlement money from these three cases alone could fund the IM at \$450,000 per year for 15 years. The IM and PCOB prevent cases like this from ever occurring in the first place and bridge the divide that exists between Madison communities and the MPD.

It is important to note that the Community Support Services budget within the MPD received \$800,000 more than their requested funding. A fraction of that would allow the IM to remain in place with full funding and allow for the expansion of the Community Support Services within the MPD.

Two years into its operation, the IM and the PCOB will be eliminated if the referendum fails. If this is the case, the PCOB will no longer function to hear civilian complaints about police misconduct, and any form of police misconduct will be reviewed internally or by the

Police and Fire Commission (PFC). This will be inefficient, as the PFC can't operate the same because they do not have the authority to investigate as the IM does. In addition, misconduct reviewed by the PFC is exposed to bias due to members being appointed by the mayor and often being former police officers themselves.

The choice to eliminate these programs demonstrates a lack of regard for police accountability and a willingness to let the voices of individuals, often from marginalized communities, go unheard. Not only do the OIM and PCOB face budget cuts, but the mayor plans to cut the Police and Fire Commission's funding for legal services that help aggrieved individuals who do not have access to legal representation. Therefore, within the only remaining body to hear the complaints of community members, there will be increased barriers for marginalized individuals, making the role of the IM and PCOB even more necessary.

If the PCOB and IM are stripped away, it will not return. Therefore, we propose that the Mayor's Office continue to fund the OIM and PCOB. It is a critical investment in the safety and trust of the Madison community, and it is necessary to reduce racial disparities.

Sincerely,

Cosette Coutts
Policy and Advocacy Intern
JustDane
cosette@justdane.org

From: <u>Madeline Doon</u>

To: <u>Finance Committee</u>; <u>All Alders</u>

**Subject:** Finance Committee 10/14/2024 - Written Comment

**Date:** Monday, October 14, 2024 4:07:59 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from doon.madeline@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Hello,

I urge you to amend the operating budget and fully fund the Office of the Independent Monitor (OIM) and Police Civilian Oversight Board (PCOB). These vital oversight bodies, hard-won victories of the 2020 protests, are essential for a just and equitable Madison.

The PCOB and OIM are national models for civilian oversight, even lauded by Barack Obama. They protect our city by reducing civil rights violations and costly lawsuits against the MPD, which have exceeded \$12.5 million since 2015.

Despite their significant impact, these entities have operated efficiently, spending only \$411,000 since 2020. They've achieved remarkable progress in community outreach, data analysis planning, complaint process development, and collaboration with MPD.

The limitations in budget have made it challenging to make progress and it requires time to see the results of this program. Seeing how some criticize these boards for not doing enough is unfair to the fact that change takes time. The PCOB and OIM are critical to this change. Data is critical to this change.

Defunding the OIM and PCOB undermines the voices of marginalized communities who often distrust internal police investigations. These bodies provide a crucial bridge for those seeking accountability and transparency.

Madison still faces stark racial disparities in policing. The OIM's data analysis is critical to understanding and addressing these disparities, ultimately creating a safer and more just city for all.

Please stand on the right side of history and ensure the continued success of the OIM and PCOB.

Best,

Madeline Doon Madison, WI 53718 doon.madeline@gmail.com From: Karen Craig

To: Finance Committee

**Subject:** Finance Committee: 10/14/2024 4:30 PM: agenda item #17

**Date:** Monday, October 14, 2024 1:24:22 PM

You don't often get email from kcraig1224@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

### Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

#### Dear Finance Committee.

I am writing to request an operating budget amendment to restore full funding for the Office of the Independent Monitor (OIM) and Police Civilian Oversight Board (PCOB). These police oversight bodies are crucial to the future wellbeing of our city, and should be treated equivalently to other city departments, rather than being singled out for draconian cuts or elimination.

The people of Madison deserve to have some say in how our police department will operate. We have asked for this, and the police really should have to answer to the communities they serve. Please don't take the small bit of progress we have made away. I know everything in the budget is important, but I believe that funding this oversight of our own police department will save lives.

Thank you! Karen Craig

--

Karen Craig KCraig1224@gmail.com From: Amelia Hansen
To: All Alders
Cc: Finance Committee

Subject: Finance Committee: Oppose Agenda Item 17

Date: Monday, October 14, 2024 5:44:15 PM

Some people who received this message don't often get email from amhansen97@gmail.com. <u>Learn why this is important</u>

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

#### Dear Alders.

I am writing to request an operating budget amendment to restore full funding for the Office of the Independent Monitor (OIM) and Police Civilian Oversight Board (PCOB). These police oversight bodies are crucial to the future wellbeing of our city, and should be treated equivalently to other city departments, rather than being singled out for draconian cuts or elimination.

Did you know that Madison's PCOB and OIM are considered among the most cuttingedge, independent, and empowered civilian police oversight agencies in the nation, looked to by other cities as a model? Did you know that they have been lauded by Barack Obama? As the saying goes, sometimes people don't recognize the prophet in their own backyard.

Settlements from lawsuits against the Madison Police Department since 2015 have cost over \$12,500,000. This has caused commensurate large increases in the cost of insurance, a huge burden on city taxpayers. The OIM and PCOB protect the city, reducing the likelihood of civil rights violations and costly lawsuits against MPD and its officers.

Fatal police shootings have dropped in Madison (and especially police shootings of unarmed people) and a lot of it is because police know they will be held accountable. Fatal police shootings, which had been occurring at the rate of 1-2 per year and were on an increasing trend, dropped after 2016. It was a direct result of the community protests, changes in policy pushed through by those mobilizations, and a spotlight on MPD, culminating in the creation of the OIM and PCOB to provide enduring accountability.

Since they were created in 2020, the PCOB and OIM have spent only \$411,000. With that relatively small expenditure, there have been major accomplishments, even if there were at times growing pains in booting up this whole new city department. An Independent Monitor was hired after recruiting nationally. A program manager was hired and is now engaged in outreach to community organizations and the community at large. A data analyst was chosen and was in the process of being hired until the Mayor ordered city staff not to permit the individual to be hired. A detailed data analysis plan was developed, focusing on racial disparities in policing outcomes, data-driven identification of officers at risk of misconduct or other adverse outcomes, and detection and disruption of networks of officer misconduct. A process was

developed for handling and investigating complaints filed against MPD, and a physical complaint form had recently been completed. A memorandum of understanding was negotiated with MPD, for data and records access. Extensive training had been obtained from the National Association for Civilian Oversight of Law Enforcement (NACOLE) and the Civilian Office of Police Accountability in Chicago, including on complaint investigation. The OIM and members of the PCOB have attended NACOLE conferences and networked with members of civilian police oversight bodies in cities across the U.S. Policies were crafted to govern the functioning of the PCOB and a subcommittee structure developed, for efficient completion of tasks. Community listening sessions were held in neighborhoods across Madison, resulting in a report summarizing insights and emergent themes arising from a wide variety of powerful first-hand accounts of encounters with law enforcement officers voiced by the civilians that experienced them. And the list of achievements goes on.

Alders should recognize the value that the OIM and PCOB bring to people in the community, particularly for people who are not comfortable filing complaints with the police department. It is also worth noting that complaints to MPD that are investigated internally are rarely upheld, since officers are basically investigating themselves. A large segment of the population of Madison, particularly in more marginalized communities, consist of people who don't trust the police department, are alienated from it, and won't cooperate with it. The OIM and PCOB provides the mechanism needed to provide a bridge to all those residents, and to restore trust. The needs of this large segment of the community are often ignored by the segments of the community that are more privileged. This city agency is very unusual, in that it was deliberately designed to represent and empower Madison's most marginalized communities.

Madison still has one of the highest racial disparities in policing outcomes (arrest and charging rates, etc.) among U.S. cities. In Madison in 2023, a Black individual was over 8 times more likely to be arrested at least once than a white individual. Benchmarked to population numbers, a disorderly conduct charge was over 13 times more likely to be against someone who was Black than someone who was white. It is crucial to better understand the sources of these disparities so they can be addressed, and this is a key role of the OIM data analyst. Studies have clearly shown that the presence of a civilian police oversight agency with a broad scope of authority (investigative authority, etc.), as in Madison, reduces racial disparities in disorderly conduct arrests rates (i.e., a type of arrest for which officers have considerable discretion) and racial disparities in police killings of civilians.

OIR, the firm that did a top-to-bottom review of MPD, made creation of a civilian police monitor and oversight board a cornerstone of their recommendations, with one of the oversight entities' most critical roles being "Ensuring that the adopted findings and recommendations of the current review process be implemented and sustained." As the MPD Policy & Procedure Review Ad Hoc Committee report states: "the Committee believes that creating an independent monitor and civilian review body is so critical, both in its own right and to ensure successful implementation of all of the

other recommendations the Committee is making, that we have moved this up as our first recommendation, and we pulled it out and forwarded it separately to the Common Council and Mayor". Only a small fraction of those recommendations have been enacted so far, and this won't change without the ongoing analysis and advocacy of the OIM and PCOB.

But at this point, just as the OIM is about to start fully functioning, just as it is about to start receiving complaints, just as it is about to start performing data analysis to determine if there is evidence of MPD officers engaging in racially discriminatory policing, the Mayor is seeking to defund it and potentially kill it. And has intervened to prevent the chosen data analyst from being hired while subsequently declaring that the vacant position justifies slashing the agency's budget.

Most fundamentally, this is a deeply moral issue, concerning the wellbeing of members of marginalized communities. I fervently hope that you choose to stand on the right side of history.

Sincerely,

Amelia Hansen 18 S Bedford St Madison, WI 53703

--

Amelia Hansen (she/her)
There is a genocide of Palestinians happening right now.
From the river to the sea, Palestine will be free.

From: Amy Miller

To: Finance Committee

**Subject:** Office of the Independent Monitor and Police Civilian Oversight Board

**Date:** Monday, October 14, 2024 2:46:22 PM

You don't often get email from ajmille2@uwalumni.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

# Dear Members of the Finance Committee,

I am writing to request that, no matter what happens with the referendum, you safeguard and maintain the already small budget of the Police and Civilian Oversight Board (PCOB) and Office of the Independent Monitor (OIM).

Studies have clearly shown that the presence of a civilian police oversight agency with a broad scope of authority (investigative authority, etc.), as in Madison, reduces racial disparities in disorderly conduct arrests rates (i.e., a type of arrest for which officers have considerable discretion) and racial disparities in police killings of civilians.

OIR, the firm that did a top-to-bottom review of MPD, made creation of a civilian police monitor and oversight board a cornerstone of their recommendations, with one of the oversight entities' most critical roles being "Ensuring that the adopted findings and recommendations of the current review process be implemented and sustained." As the MPD Policy & Procedure Review Ad Hoc Committee report states: "the Committee believes that creating an independent monitor and civilian review body is so critical, both in its own right and to ensure successful implementation of all of the other recommendations the Committee is making, that we have moved this up as our first recommendation, and we pulled it out and forwarded it separately to the Common Council and Mayor". Only a small fraction of those recommendations have been enacted so far, and this won't change without the ongoing analysis and advocacy of

## the OIM and PCOB.

Since they were created in 2020, during a pandemic, the PCOB and OIM have spent only \$411,000. With that relatively small expenditure and meeting only one time a month, there have been major accomplishments, even if there were at times growing pains in booting up this whole new city department.

- An Independent Monitor was finally hired after twice recruiting nationally.
- A program manager was hired and is now engaged in outreach to community organizations and the community at large.
- A data analyst was chosen and was in the process of being hired until the Mayor ordered city staff not to permit the individual to be hired.
- A detailed data analysis plan was developed, focusing on racial disparities in policing outcomes, data-driven identification of officers at risk of misconduct or other adverse outcomes, and detection and disruption of networks of officer misconduct.
- A process was developed for handling and investigating complaints filed against MPD.
- A physical complaint form had recently been completed.
- A memorandum of understanding was negotiated with MPD, for data and records access.
- Extensive training had been obtained from the National Association for Civilian Oversight of Law Enforcement (NACOLE) and the Civilian Office of Police Accountability in Chicago, including on complaint investigation.
- The OIM and members of the PCOB have attended NACOLE conferences and networked with members of civilian police oversight bodies in cities across the U.S.
- Policies were crafted to govern the functioning of the PCOB and a subcommittee structure developed, for efficient completion of tasks.
- Community listening sessions were held in neighborhoods across Madison, resulting in a report summarizing insights and emergent themes arising from a wide variety of powerful first-hand accounts

of encounters with law enforcement officers voiced by the civilians that experienced them. And the list of achievements goes on.

This is only phase one of the OIM and PCOB and, without a doubt, there have been missteps and a learning curve. For example, the city only followed through on giving the OIM an office last Thursday. But what new department doesn't have problems? Why is this group being unfairly targeted when they are doing what no other city has done in this state and accomplished a significant number of their promises in the first term?

The PCOB and OIM have completed phase one of building out the department, procedures and processes. Much has been learned along the way. Let them open shop, fully funded and with the assistance they need to function properly. To cut funding or positions in the department now or to take away their independence would set the department on a course of guaranteed failure and that isn't fair to Madison residents who deserve an accessible and independent process to seek accountability when they feel they've been wronged by their police department.

Please vote to fully restore the funding and positions of the OIM and PCOB.

Sincerely, Amy Miller From: TNW Ensemble Theater
To: Finance Committee

**Subject:** Opposed to Cuts for NewBridge **Date:** Monday, October 14, 2024 1:44:54 PM

You don't often get email from info@tnwensembletheater.org. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

TNW Ensemble Theater opposes any funding cuts to NewBridge at Oct. 14 Meeting.

TNW Ensemble Theater 1957 Winnebago Street Madison, Wisconsin 53704 www.tnwensembletheater.org info@tnwensembletheater.org 608.244.2938 From: Stephanie Rearick

To: Finance Committee

**Subject:** Please protect funding for PCOB and OIM **Date:** Monday, October 14, 2024 12:46:13 PM

[You don't often get email from steph@stephanierearick.com. Learn why this is important at <a href="https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification">https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification</a>]

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Dear members of the Finance Committee,

I'm writing to request that you make a strong defense of continuing full funding for Madison's Police Civilian Oversight Board and Office of the Independent Monitor.

As you know, these ordinances were long fought for and hard-won, coming on the heels of too many police shootings of civilians. They are ground-breaking and should serve as a model for other cities around the US.

We are fortunate to have had no police shooting of unarmed civilians since the funding of these bodies. I appreciate the role of Chief Shon Barnes in overseeing positive changes in MPD. And the point of an institutionalized body such as the PCOB is to ensure that we as a community can help steer policing toward healthier practices no matter who we have as chief.

Please help to ensure that these bodies are funded and given all the support they need to develop into their full potential, creating a healthier and more public-safety focused relationship between police and the civilians they serve and protect.

Please vote for a budget amendment that fully restores the funding and positions of the OIM and PCOB.

Thank you for your consideration,

Stephanie Rearick 1340 E. Wilson St. Madison WI 53703

Stephanie Rearick steph@stephanierearick.com +1 (608) 443-8229 From: Ruth Sybers

To: Finance Committee

Subject: Police over site

**Date:** Tuesday, October 15, 2024 10:41:58 AM

[You don't often get email from knitterstreat@wekz.net. Learn why this is important at <a href="https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification">https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification</a>]

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Please get rid of police over site committee - too expensive for no or low production.

Not all ideas prove to be as valuable as imagined!

Ruth Sybers

From: <u>Erin Fabrizius</u>
To: <u>Finance Committee</u>

**Subject:** Public Comment on Proposed 2025 Budget--Older Adult Services Budget

**Date:** Monday, October 14, 2024 5:13:22 PM

You don't often get email from efabrizius@gmail.com. Learn why this is important

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Good Evening,

Thank you for the opportunity to speak before you tonight. A written version of my remarks can be found here:

Thank you for the opportunity to speak before you on the proposed 2025 Executive Operating Budget.

My name is Erin Fabrizius, I am a board member for NewBridge Madison, and I am here to ask that you increase the older adult services budget in 2025. It is clear that the funding provided in 2024 was insufficient to meet the needs of our community as NewBridge is being cut by 44%.

NewBridge was formed as the result of a merger from the four Madison Senior Coalitions in 2019. While we are new in name, we have a 50-year track record of successfully providing older adults with the services they need to live independently. We serve 3,500 low-income older adults in Madison, 30% of whom are from BIPOC communities, across 15 of Madison's 18 zip codes.

NewBridge's budget is being cut by 44% in order to provide 8 new organizations with older adult services funding. I support these new organizations receiving funding as 1 in 4 Dane County Older Adults will be 60+ by 2040. However, I question the decision to add 8 new organizations to this already-underfunded older adult services budget without adding more to the pot and instead drastically cutting a proven organization.

As the mayor noted, this issue is currently before the Committee on Aging. Additional funding is needed in 2025 to ensure that existing and new providers are appropriately funded. It appears an additional \$500,000 is needed based on the requests from 2024 that were either not funded or reduced. This represents 0.11% of the proposed \$431.7 million City budget, which appears to include \$26 million in new expenditures.

To put the impact of the shortfall into real terms, if the current proposed cut to NewBridge is approved,

33 older adults will lose access to volunteer guardians who are trained by

NewBridge. These guardians assist older adults with critical medical and financial decisions.

- 80-100 older adults will be waiting for case management support related to housing/homelessness, food insecurity, transportation, and benefits assistance.
- The 8-12 week home chore waiting list of 50 older adults will grow.

Budget's are about priorities. I believe the funds are there to fix the older adult services budget in 2025, if it is a priority for the City.

--

Erin Fabrizius

From: <u>Nicholas Davies</u>
To: <u>Finance Committee</u>

Cc: Martinez-Rutherford, Dina Nina
Subject: Restore preemptive OIM cuts

**Date:** Sunday, October 13, 2024 11:16:35 AM

Caution: This email was sent from an external source. Avoid unknown links and attachments.

Dear Finance Committee,

I urge you to restore two minor items in the 2025 budget for the Office of the Independent Monitor.

- \* \$50k available for legal representation for those bringing a case before the Police and Fire Commission. We cannot know what 2025 will look like, in terms of police misconduct, and whether victims will pursue recourse. But if they do, they deserve professional representation, even if they don't have the means to retain a lawyer of their own.
- \* \$38k for PCOB stipends. This helps cover costs like childcare for members of the oversight board, and makes participation in the board viable for those who would be otherwise financially excluded. As it is, PCOB members are performing a community service, not getting rich off this position. But if a position on the PCOB comes with no stipend, the makeup of the board may shift towards those with enough means and privilege to give their time away freely. Thus this stipend is important to making the board's composition equitable.

These are such small items in the grand scheme of the city budget, and even with them restored, the 2025 OIM budget will be significantly lower than what was requested.

These are the kinds of cuts I know we may end up having to make if the referendum fails to pass. But if the referendum fails, the OIM will then be starting a 5% cut from an already austere budget.

The executive budget also cuts a Data Analyst position; if this position is going to be left open, then I understand the logic of reflecting that in the budget. But I also wonder if the OIM could indeed be more effective with a data analyst.

Thank you,

Nick Davies 3717 Richard St